
Marathon City School District  Raider Virtual Plan

Review the detailed plan and so that you 
are prepared 

All parents and students are asked to review the Raider 
Virtual Plan.  This plan is a guide to be used in the 
event of a short term school shutdown 
(1-2 weeks) or a long term shutdown 
(over 2 weeks). Currently we do not 
anticipate a shutdown, but we all 
know in these uncertain times it is 
better to be prepared than not.

Schedules 

In the event of a shutdown during the 2020-2021 
school year, school will look different than in the 
Spring of 2020. Teachers will teach 
classes daily from school, as they 
are currently, by following one of 
the schedules listed in the Raider 
Virtual Plan. Students will be 
expected to be logged into their 
chrome books and participating in 

Internet 
We encourage parents to plan in the event that school 
may get shutdown.  Preparation may include testing to 
see what intent speeds are available to 
you or checking what options you 
may have. The district has a limited 
supply of hot spots to help families 
out and is seeking to get more, but 
parents should not rely on this as their 
primary option. It will be important for 
families to have a plan in place.

Lunch 

The school district will provide sack 
breakfasts and lunches for pick-up at 
each school lobby.

Athletics 

All district athletic teams, practices, and 
competitions will be paused during the period 
of a full virtual shutdown.

English Learners 

Students identified as English Learners may be allowed 
to attend school to work with teachers and EL 
supports.

Counseling, Psychologist, and Nursing 
Services 

All staff will be available via phone, 
email, and virtual meetings to work with 
parents and students.  Simply call or 
email and they will set up a time to work 
with families or students.

Family Coaches 
Support staff will be tasked as family coaches, 
supporting students and families in the area of 
technology support, scheduling, and pick-up and drop 
off of supplies and materials. 

Special Education 
Students in special education may be allowed to 
attend school in small cohorts to maintain the legal 
obligations of their IEP’s as well as for those who are 
medically in need of support.


Grading

The full Raider Virtual Plan can be found on the school 
website, under District, Covid page. You can email 
questions to rparks@marathon.k12.wi.us

All grading practices will be the 
same as if the students were in 
school. Assignments must be 
on time, and quizzes and tests 
must be taken at the time they 
are provided. Students will also 
have the same requirements 
for promotion and graduation. 
There will be no Pass/Fail 
Option.

Information being communicated as a proactive planning measure.

In the event of a whole-school shutdown at Marathon School District due to Covid-19 during the 2020-21 school 

year, students will return to a virtual learning environment. 
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